
DISINFORMATION ON HEALTH BILL
IS RAMPANT
Catholic League president Bill Donohue seeks to set the record
straight on the status of the Catholic Church’s position on
the health care bill:

We are delighted that Sister Mary Ann Walsh, director of media
relations for the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops
(USCCB),  issued  a  news  release  yesterday  clarifying  the
position of Catholics on the health care bill. She explicitly
cited a dissident Catholic group, NETWORK, for giving the
false impression that 59,000 nuns have lined up in favor of
the bill. “The letter had 55 signatories, some individuals,
some groups of three to five persons. One endorser signed
twice.”

Perhaps the most commonly disseminated piece of disinformation
concerns the question of abortion in the legislation. Is it
true, as Catholic dissidents are saying, that the Senate bill
does not cover abortion? And if so, are the bishops the ones
promoting false information?

The answer does not require legal analysis. All it requires is
an ability to read and exercise common sense. If abortion
coverage is not in the bill, then why is it that every single
amendment  written  to  make  absolutely  sure  that  abortion
funding is not in the legislation was defeated by pro-abortion
senators?

We  are  happy  to  note  that  a  health  group  of  real
professionals, namely the Catholic Medical Association, has
formally opposed the bill; Catholic doctors should be listened
to on this issue. The fact that they see right through the
disinformation is heartening.

Those in the media who want to know what the Catholic position
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is on this issue, and every other public policy issue, need
only access the website of the USCCB. What others say is
intriguing, but hardly determinative.


